Cedar Hill Club Board of Trustees

Minutes (draft) - Closed Meeting
March 7, 2017 at 7:00PM 
Attending:  
Cyndee Wolff , Gwen Lentz, Michele Petersen, Nathan Cogdill, Anthony Panchery, Christine Zachert, Kathy Vladyka
Excused:  
Rhonda Breen-Simone, Ken Karamichael
Call to Order: 7:07pm
Approval of Minutes:  February 6, 2017 at 7:00pm; Closed meeting; 1st Anthony, 2nd Michele, 7 in favor, 0 abstain, 2 absent
Next Meeting Date:  April 4, 2017
OFFICER REPORTS:


President’s Report:  See Attached
       Discussed lifeguard pay rates.  Tried to set up a raise schedule so guards will see their pay increases for the future.

        Kathy made a motion that new employees start at $8.45.  Old employees would get 5-cent raise for minimum wage increase and 25-cent hourly increase for a total of 30 cents.  Raises would be on an individual basis.  2nd Gwen, 3 in favor, 3 oppose, 1 abstain.  MOTION DENIED
        Kathy made a motion that new employees start at $8.45.  Old employees would get 5-cent raise for minimum wage increase and 20-cent hourly increase for a total of 25 cents.  Raises would be on an individual basis.  Some will not get a raise due to high rate of pay from last year. 2nd Christine, 3 in favor, 3 opposed, 1 abstain.  MOTION DENIED
        Cyndee made a motion that new employees start at $8.50.  Old employees would get a 25-cent increase.  This would exclude the head guards when they are acting as head guard.  Raises would be on an individual basis.  Some will not get a raise due to high rate of pay from last year. 2nd Anthony, 4 in favor, 1 opposed, 2 abstain.  MOTION PASSES
          Nate introduced new swim lesson levels.  Anthony made a motion to incorporate swim levels at CHC.  Anthony, 2nd Cyndee, 7 in favor, 0 oppose, 0 abstain.  MOTION PASSES  Levels will be posted on the website.
           Nate introduced revamped Party Form.  Discussed and Nate made adjustments.  Can be submitted online and party requests can be taken before season begins. Anthony made a motion to utilize new Party Form. 2nd Cyndee, 7 in favor, 0 opposed, 0 abstain.  MOTION PASSES  
           Negotiating with tennis instructor.  Rhonda made a motion to have coach make $25 an hour for private lessons.  No second.  May only have group lessons.
           Master swim – Rhonda proposed coach gets minimum of $500 or 80% of revenue.  Discussed if we need a coach.  May just post a workout and free the race pool up for the master swimmers.  Would not be a charge to members.  We will discuss at next meeting.  Anthony made motion to reserve pool for master swim at no cost to members. We will not pay a coach $500.  2nd Cyndee, 6 in favor, 0 opposed, 0 abstain.  MOTION PASSES  Scott will talk more to lifeguards about possibly doing Master swim plus aerobics.
        George will meet with Cedar Hill Prep tomorrow to solidify a 5-year deal with us.  

         Engineer was not clear with cell tower agreement.  George helped to clarify and is waiting on engineer.

          Tyler will teach lifeguard certification classes.

Treasurer’s Report:  
See Attached
         Going to write off some old checks. 

         Lifeguards may want to get direct deposit.
Secretary’s Report:  
          Our monthly Board meeting will take place on the first Tuesday of every month.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Pools and Grounds:  
           Need another Level 2 assessment done.  Then they sterilize well and we test it again.  Important in order for club to open.  
Operations:  See Attached
            Anthony would like to know if Jim Hayes would help with events.
            Snack shack work will start soon.

            Cyndee will look for lifeguard notebook so lifeguards will know which ones need to take recertification class.

             We may be able to borrow “dummies” for lifeguard courses.  We need to buy teaching supplies for instructor, too.  Motion to buy supplies for classes.  Anthony, 2nd Cyndee, 7 in favor, 0 oppose, MOTION PASSES
Membership: See Attached
           283 active members

           33 estimated members that are not accounted for yet.

           187 checks processed

           Gwen made a motion to allot 2 guest passes for credit card and check renewals.  No extra incentive for credit card renewals.  2nd Cyndee, 7 in favor, 0 oppose, 0 abstain. MOTION PASSES
           Gwen made motion to give 2 passes for work weekend instead of four.  5 in favor, 2 opposed MOTION PASSES
            Photos must be taken at the front office to gain entry.  
            Reimburse Karl for work bond. Anthony, 2nd Cyndee, 7 in favor, 0 oppose MOTION PASSES
Special Events:  No Report
By-Laws:

 No Report  
Grievance:

 No Report  
Nominating:                  No Report
Policy:


 No Report
AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Swim Team:  
       We will be using Ultimate Swim Shop again.  

       Swim coach will remain at previously agreed upon salary.

Communications:  
      We would like to operate an official CHC Facebook page.  Christine would post daily happenings to help generate interest/awareness about the club.
Publicity:   No Report
OPEN/NEW BUSINESS:       
1. Acknowledgement when members pass away
REPORTS:
Presidents Agenda March

· Call to Order
· Roll Call – Done by secretary
· Approve Minutes – Done by secretary 
· Swim Lessons Levels 
· Tennis Instructor
· Master’s Swim
· Lifeguard Pay
· Party Wavier
· Increase Membership Initiative 
· CHP
· Cell Tower
· Treasurer’s Report – Done by Treasurer 
· Committee Report – Pools & Grounds, Operations, Membership, Swim and Dive, Events
· Unfinished Business
· New Business
· Adjourn
Operations
Snack Shack:
Jim Haynes is running our shack for the 2017 season and will pay a percentage of sales as his rent.  Need to coordinate when he will be able to start work on floor with some volunteers.
We have for the 2017 season:
double fryer
3 used stainless steel tables, Karl was paid for these.
No Change - 2015 Invoice for Robert Brody  adjusted to $550. 
This has been given to him. 
Managers and Asst Mgrs:
Contracts are signed for 5 years.
Facilities Manager - Scott Burd
Assistant Manager  - Chris McEvoy
3 Head Guards - not finalized yet
Lifeguards: 
Letter of intent have been sent.
Not sure how many are planning to return.
Payroll:
application to record hours is on new laptop, employees should be able to login their hours using a app on their phone.  Scott, Chris, Michele and Cyndee will all be working to get payroll processed and documented this year.
Health Inspection: 
Water inspection issue - e-coli, working with county and state DEP to resolve. Well drillers made required adjustments to our 2 wells during winter.
Daily Pool Testing:  
Drinking water which has tested positive for Chlorform, which we are working to resolve.
 
Calendar:
 Preliminary 2017 is on google docs.
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1li6P51oO21ZHY5XgzT6PGYprO0yBFlW4fb6GTLyu3Jo/edit?usp=sharing
Office: (previous)
Office procedures handbook still needs to be updated.
 
Work Weekends:   
March 12  (9am-2pm)
April 8, 9, 29  (8am-1pm)
May 6, 7, 20 (1pm--6pm), 21  (8am-1pm) all other days.
Parties: 
Nate has updated the party form to more accurately reflect what information we need from member and what we offer and what it will cost member.
To: Cedar Hill Board of Trustees 

From: George Wade Date: March 2, 2017 

RE: Projects report 
As of Thursday, March 2, 2017, following is my project status: 
Cell Tower Project: 
· Legal fee reimbursement – Verizon Wireless (VZW) issued check # 03758260, for $2,500 on 2/17/17. Awaiting confirmation of receipt from Kathy Vladyka.  

· Conditional Zoning Approval meeting – In an email exchange, VZW engineer stated that Franklin Township Fire Prevention has not replied to requests for a face-to-face meeting (F2F). I spoke with the Director of Fire Prevention (DFP) on 3/1/17 who stated the VZW engineer did not reply to the suggested meeting dates. I sent an email both and included the VZW attorney and Atlantic Site Development (ASD) project manager to schedule dates for the meeting. I will follow-up with both on Monday, March 6th to determine the date for a F2F meeting.  

· Snow removal – I spoke with the DFP on 3/1/17 to confirm the snow removal requirement. We only need to ensure an adequate path for fire apparatus so a full 15’ wide path from the employee lot to the tower may not be necessary. He said he would confirm the requirements during the F2F meeting so that VZW could submit a revised access plan to the Franklin Zoning Board. Based on this conversation, I am providing the two quotes obtained from the snow removal contactor, and the historical snowfall calculations, to the ASD project manager to start the discussions around a contract amendment. PREVIOUS STATUS: I have obtained two quotes from snow removal contactors. One was an annual contract and the other was a per- incident contact. I have downloaded 10 years of daily snow totals and overlaid those totals with the per-incident pricing. Kathy and I have reviewed the spreadsheet. Based on this analysis, it looks like we can ask VZW to increase their annual contact by $4K to meet Franklin’s snow removal requirement as the $4K aligns with the estimate for annual snow removal as well. Once finalized, the Board can decide if they want to engage a contractor in an annual or per-incident contract. Discussions with VZW will begin after the on-site meeting is held with Franklin and VZW as we don’t yet know the minimal snowfall amount for snow removal from Franklin.  

· Outstanding mortgage obligation – THIS ITEM IS COMPLETE FROM THE PERSPECTIVE OF THE CELL TOWER PROJECT AND WILL BE REMOVED FROM FUTURE REPORTS. HOWEVER, THE BOARD SHOULD CONTINUE TO HAVE THE MORTGAGE OBLIGATION REMOVED FROM THE SOMERSET COUNTY BOOKS AND CHC TITLE. WHILE IT IS NOT IMPORTANT NOW, SHOULD CHC WISH TO OBTAIN ANY LOANS OR MORTGAGES FOR FUTURE IMPROVEMENTS, IT WILL BE A ROADBLOCK. PREVIOUS STATUS: the CHC attorney, James Clarkin, was able to address this issue via a letter to the VZW attorney. Although there is still an outstanding obligation on the County books, it will not impact our contact with VZW. Kathy shared with me the items stored in our safety deposit box. I believe we have a copy of the cancelled mortgage document so, at the appropriate time, we can start the process to have that filed with Somerset County to have the bank removed from the CHC title.  
· Cedar Hill Prep (CHP) Facility Use Project: 
· Spoke with Ryck Suydam on 11/18/16 regarding the following three relationship expansion possibilities:  1. Doubling the number of campers utilizing the pool in the morning 2. Expanding use in morning to included tennis courts and/or softball fields 3. CHP using the tennis courts and/or fields between Sept and Memorial Day weekend  when CHC is closed.  
· With regard to #1, CHP has agreed to doubling their fees ($9K in 2016) to double the number of  campers using the pool.  

· 12/2/16: Suydam insurance has confirmed that there is no issue with an expanded relationship  with CHP. However, his underwriter wants to review a CHP certificate of insurance, including  the umbrella, to ensure sufficient primary coverage.  

· This expanded relationship may increase the CHC annual insurance premium by +/- $105. A  quote for an increase will be known after a review of the CHP certificate of insurance. More to come on this when I receive feedback from Suydam. Ryck has requested to review a copy of CHP’s certificate of insurance w/ umbrella (CoI). I obtained the CoI on 12/8 and forwarded it to Ryck for review. Awaiting Ryck’s feedback.  

· Ryck requested, and I have provided, a copy of the 2016 CHP-CHC contract to review the Hold Harmless language. Awaiting Ryck’s his feedback.  Next Steps: Hold discussion with Ryck regarding the increase in insurance and hold harmless language. DONE. UPDATE: Suydam insurance is asking for specific language to be added to the CHP Certificate of Insurance (COI). Once we come to agreement on the contact terms with CHP, we can obtain an updated COI from CHP. With regard to the contract with CHP, as of Monday, February 27th, CHP is still trying to coordinate calendars with their accountant and camp director to hold a call to discuss our proposal. As of this report, a call has not been scheduled.  Final Electrical Inspection from Franklin Township (outstanding since 2005): 
· We were notified via US Mail of this outstanding permit.  

· I have worked with Matt Zavatsky and Karl Rossback to identify and project plans that we  believe were associated with this project.  

· I need to find time to meet with Franklin’s construction official to determine what additional  information is needed.  

· No urgency as Franklin is not pushing for a resolution at this time. UPDATE: No progress on this project.
Adjourned:  11:01pm
